
 
Dear People of Saint Anne, 
 
I write to you with important news regarding the leadership of the Saint 
Anne Catholic Community.  After careful consideration and prayerful 
discernment, I am pleased to announce the appointment of Father Rodolfo 
Ramirez as Parish Administrator, effective May 1, 2024.  He will oversee the 
affairs of Saint Anne until Father John Trout arrives to assume his role as 
pastor on July 1, 2024.  As he gains this valuable experience, Father Rodolfo 
will be acting under my personal guidance.   
 
Father Rodolfo brings with him a depth of knowledge about Saint Anne 
and a deep commitment to serving God's people. I have every confidence 
that he will lead our parish with wisdom, compassion, and fidelity to the 
teachings of the Church. I kindly ask for your support and cooperation as 
Father Rodolfo assumes his new responsibilities. 
 
Let us continue to keep the Saint Anne Catholic Community in our prayers, 
trusting in God's providence and guidance. May we remain united in our 
shared mission of spreading the Gospel and building up the Kingdom of 
God here in our parish. 
 
Please join me in congratulating Father Rodolfo, and let us offer him our 
full support as he begins this new phase of his ministry among us. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Most Reverend George J. Rassas 
Retired Auxiliary Bishop of Chicago 
Administrator of Saint Anne Catholic Community 


